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To 

All the State Secretaries, 

State Associations of 

The Bharat Scouts and Guides, 

INDIAN UNION 

 

 

  

 

                                               

FINAL REMINDER 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

Greetings from the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National Headquarters! 
 

As requested earlier kindly submit the Annual Census (Membership) Data for the year 

2022-23 in the Excel Sheet format so that we can process the same at the Global Level (WOSM 

and WAGGGS). It is an important tool that will help us to understand how the State associations 

are growing qualitatively and quantitatively. 
 

As mentioned in the Circular No. 82/2021 dated 01.07.2021 regarding census capping if 

the State census has crossed the capped number, no IR Fee shall be paid by the State. 
 

You are requested to provide the census data on or before 15th August 2023, failing 

which the census will not reflect in the collective annual census of the organization and not 

considered for the annual census related award. 
 

Urgent action required from your end.  
 

State Association who have submitted the census, kindly ignore the above. 
 

Thanking you, 
Yours in Guiding, 

 

 
 

(DARSHANA PAWASKAR) 

JOINT DIRECTOR OF GUIDES 
(PROGRAMME AND TRAINING) 

I/C JOINT DIRECTOR SUPPORT SERVICE 

Copy to:- 
1. All the NHQ Office Bearers of the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National Headquarters. 
2. Chairman/Secretary, Railway Scout and Guide Board, Rail Bhawan, New Delhi. 

3. The Commissioner, Kendriya Vidyalaya Sangathan, 18 Institutional Area, Shahid Jeet 
 Singh Marg,  New Delhi - 110016. 

4. The Commissioner, Navadaya Vidyalaya Samiti, Institutional Area, B-15, Sector - 62, 

 Noida, Uttar Pradesh – 201309. 
5. The Director, DAV 

6. All the District Secretaries, District Association of Dammam, Riyadh, Muscat and Jamiat 

 Youth Club.  
7. All Assistant Director, Bharat Scouts and Guides for follow-up. 

 

The Bharat Scouts and Guides 
                                                                                      Creating Better India 

National Headquarters 
Address: Lakshmi Mazumdar Bhawan, 16, M. G. Marg, I. P. Estate, New Delhi-110002 

Website :www.bsgindia.orgEmail Id: info@bsgindia.org Phones:+91-11-23370126,23378667 

 
Circular No.: 139 / 2023 

Date         :  08th August, 2023

  

SUB: SUBMISSION OF ANNUAL CENSUS (MEMBERSHIP DATA) FOR THE YEAR 2022 -

2023. 

REF: BSG CIRCULAR NO. 101/2023 DATED 22ND JUNE 2023. 

 


